

REGULAR PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 6, 2017

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairperson Lynn Motley, Vice-Chairperson Joshua Spare, Commissioners, Cheryl Smith, John Lopez, Janie Adhikari, Clayton Fisher, Shawn Connor, Eduardo Carranza, and Max Coleman.

COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: None

CITY STAFF PRESENT: Steve Norwood, Director of Development Services, David Jones, Chief City Planner, Charles Lee, Senior Planner, Savannah Ware, Senior Planner, Colby Collins, Planner, Ted Helm, Planner, Daon Stephens, Transportation Planner, Steve Alcorn, Assistant City Attorney, and Chris Hartmann, Executive Assistant

<u>PUBLIC HEARING AGENDA Item #17– TA171101 – Text Amendment - Infant Changing Stations.</u> Chief City Planner David Jones presented the case report and gave a Power Point presentation to add a section requiring infant changing stations at all full-service restaurants to Article 11: Performance Standards within the Unified Development Code. The owner/applicant is The City of Grand Prairie.

Mr. Jones stated the proposed amendment to Section 11.15 is intended to require infant changing stations in required public bathrooms at all newly-permitted "Full Service" restaurants as defined in Article 30. The Development Review Committee recommends approval of the noted amendments to the Unified Development Code.

Chairperson Motley noted there were no questions for staff, opened the public hearing, and asked for speakers.

There being no further discussion on the case Commissioner Spare moved to close the public hearing and approve case TA171101 as presented by staff. The action and vote being recorded as follows:

Motion: Spare Second: Coleman

Ayes: Adhikari, Carranza, Coleman, Connor, Fisher, Lopez, Motley, Smith, and Spare

Nays: None Approved: 9-0 Motion: **carried.**